

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

March 10, 2025

Vice Admiral Nancy Hann Acting Administrator National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 1401 Constitution Avenue NW Washington, DC 20230

Dear Vice Admiral Nancy Hann:

We write to express our deep concern over the firing of probationary staff at the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) and the potential impact these firings will have on the Great Lakes. We request information on these firings—including at the Great Lakes Environmental Research Laboratory (GLERL) and any other NOAA installations and programs that serve the Great Lakes area—as well as a concrete plan for re-establishing terminated public services.

The Great Lakes are among the United States' greatest natural treasures, strengthening our economy and attracting millions of visitors each year. The Lakes provide drinking water to over 30 million people, generate clean hydropower, and generate \$3.1 trillion in gross domestic product.

National and regional NOAA programs help protect these lakes and support our constituents who call the Great Lakes home. The National Weather Service provides our weather and climate forecasts and warnings. The National Sea Grant Program helps conserve our aquatic resources. The Marine Debris Program prevents microplastics and litter from entering the Great Lakes, protecting our wildlife, natural resources, fishing and boating economy, and nearby residents' health. The Cooperative Institute for Great Lakes Research invests in our clean drinking water. And the Great Lakes Environmental Research Laboratory (GLERL) provides critical information for resource use and management decisions, including information on algal blooms and hypoxia, invasive species, ice cover and shipping navigability, and storm surges and coastal flooding.

We are deeply concerned that the layoffs at NOAA will harm these critical initiatives. The staffing reductions have already required the GLERL, for example, to take an "indefinite hiatus" from its public communications, depriving the public of critical information such as what to do during a flood warning and how to stay safe in the extreme cold. When these communications go dark, the public suffers.

Therefore, we request the following information by March 28, 2025:

- 1. The number of people fired at NOAA during your tenure as Acting Administrator.
- 2. The number of people fired at each NOAA program that serves the Great Lakes:

- a. National Weather Service
- b. National Estuarine Research Reserve System
- c. NOAA National Marine Sanctuaries
- d. National Sea Grant Program
- e. NOAA Marine Debris Program
- f. Integrated Ocean Observing System (IOOS)
- g. Great Lakes Bay Watershed Education and Training (B-WET)
- h. Great Lakes Environmental Research Laboratory
- i. Great Lakes Information Network (GLIN)
- j. Cooperative Institute for Great Lakes Research (CIGLR)
- k. Cooperative Institute for Meteorological Satellite Studies (CIMSS)
- 1. Midwestern Regional Climate Center (MRCC)
- 3. The services that will be terminated as a result of the firings at each of the above programs.
- 4. Your plan to maintain or restore these services.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

Amy Klobuchar

United States Senator

Charles E. Schumer United States Senator

Richard J. Durbin

United States Senator

Elissa Slotkin

United States Senator

Tina Smith

United States Senator

Tammy Baldwin

United States Senator

Kirsten Gillibrand

United States Senator

Gary C Peters

United States Senator